
 

 
 
 
 
TO ALL MEMBERS 
 
 
 
 
 
19 February 2010 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Sirs 
 
RULE CHANGE 
 
The rule change set out in our circular dated 1 February 2010 was approved by the members in 
general meeting yesterday.  The rule change will take effect from noon GMT on 20 February 2010.    
Members should therefore note that the rules for the 2010/11 policy year include an additional 
rule 1.11. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Alistair Groom 
Chief Executive 
Charles Taylor & Co Limited 
 
Direct Line:  +44 20 7522 7422 
E-mail:  alistair.groom@ctcplc.com 
 




